
Possible Product Incompatibility

In many automatic sprinkler installations 
it is common for the fitter to use both 
steel and nonmetallic pipe. The steel’s 
durability and the superior friction loss 
characteristics of plastic together make 
them a desirable combination in some 
fire protection applications.

However, concerns have occurred recently 
regarding the use of some antimicrobial 
coatings found on some steel pipe. 
The coatings are provided to resist 
microbiologically influenced corrosion 
(See Coffee Break Training 2008-20 for 
information on MIC). Research suggests 
that some of these coatings may contain 
compounds that can affect nonmetallic 
sprinkler pipe, resulting in environmental 
stress cracks.

Some chemicals found in construction products and site preparation techniques may be detrimental to the most 
commonly used nonmetallic product: chlorinated polyvinyl chloride (CPVC). In addition to antimicrobial 
coated steel pipe, products such as thread sealants, fire stop materials, cutting and packing oils, antifreeze 
solutions, and other construction products that may come into contact with CPVC should be investigated for 
compatibility prior to use. 

One pipe manufacturing company has created an online tool to verify if the products are compatible. You can use 
the System Compatible Web site to review compatibility information (http://www.systemcompatible.com).

CPVC products are made with base resins having different molecular weights, varying chlorine content, and 
different compound additives.  Simply because a product is not on the site does not mean it is incompatible, 
it just may not have been tested.  The site also lists some products that are known to be incompatible.  If a 
product is not listed on the site, always check with the manufacturer to determine compatibility.

In addition, the use of aftermarket antimicrobial coatings must not be used to apply to untreated steel pipe that 
is used in conjunction with CPVC, unless that coating also has been proven to be compatible with CPVC.

Photo courtesy of Freedom Fire Protection, LLC, Longmont, Colorado.

This treated ferrous pipe recently was approved to be compatible with chlorinated 
polyvinyl chloride (CPVC) sprinkler pipe.  
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Learning Objective: The student shall be able to identify one information source to verify product compatibility. 

Eligible for Continuing Education Units (CEUs)
at www.nfaonline.dhs.gov

For archived downloads, go to:  
www.usfa.dhs.gov/nfa/coffee-break/
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